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Dear Ms. Boss, PORY ConMis S - Publio Utiities Commission of Ohlo

We are one of the affected landowners in the Rockies Express Project, Eastern Phase. Our property is
located in Butler TWP, Franklin County, Indiana near Mile Post Marker #386.5 (WB-IN - 375 A.) locstod within &
FEMA Floodway. We are concerned abouwt erosion where they cross Walnut Fork Creek.

(On page 3-30) In the “Draft Envircamental Impact Statement,” “Based o the results of Rockien
Exprass’ anslyses of potestial for erosion in this area, we concinded that the polentinl for ercelos and
spbeequent pipeline expesare in this area was low, therefors, we did not identify » pipeline reroute.”

My hushand and | attended a “Public Commenm Meeting” in Greensburg, Indiana on January 8, 2008
chaired by Ms, Alisa Lykens, FERC Represerviative. ] requested and was granted time to talk of our concerns at this
meeting. Ms. Lykons was interested enough in what 1 said thet she asks for the newspaper articles we had brought to
the meeting telling of the floods in the area. Fieavy rains in the srea causes Walnut Fork Creck to have flash floods.

We feel they will ke out anything that REX will put in: to control ercsion.
A REX ropresentative called Mr. Bane to tell him FERC would like to meet with him and the Lechers on

Wednesday Jamury 9, 2008, We were unable 10 moet with Ms. Lykers the next moming becsuse of 8 previous
doctor’s sppointment in another stute, but a FERC group did meet with our neighbor, Mr. Bob Bane. Ho was able to
show them our concers with erosion and problems with « planned shut-off vaive in a FEMA flcodway. Inthe29 8 g'\
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years that we've owned the property, there hus been & fiood sbout every 10 years, July 1981, May 1989, and July
2001. Mr. Bane showed them an ahernative rowte that would be & safer location for & shut-off valve and would m@g

H88
o

Ce8gad

avoid crossing Walnut Fork Crook altogether.
We ask that FERC please consider this alersative route that would avoid crossing an extra water body., g
N

REX will nead to cross Pipe Creek either way, but can avoid Wainut Fork Creek if the route was moved to Mr. "
Bane’s suggestod shternaic routs. #c°Q
e}
We are also concerned sbout the depth of the pipe. We do nat know what the farming practioes will be in 3335 )
the future, but feed the pipeline shoukd be required 10 be buried 5 foet deop in agriculture hand. 5§§§
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